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          Advisory Council of Faculty (ACF) Report                     

     May 2 Common Ground Committee Meeting
The HEPC Common Ground Personnel meeting was at Fairmont University on May 2, from 10:00 a.m. -3:00 p.m.  A select group of Higher Education personnel—Human Resources officers, ACCE representatives, and an ACF representative—met with Mark Toor, HEPC Vice-Chancellor for Human Resources, to work on the draft of the new HEPC personnel rule that will implement SB 330.  This meeting was a follow-up meeting to the Compensation Planning and Review Committee Conference Call Meeting of April 10, at which Louis Roy and Sylvia Shurbutt represented the faculty.  It was determined at that time that an ad hoc committee (Common Ground) made up of six Human Resources representatives, ACCE (Classified Staff) and ACF (Faculty) would work with Mark to draft a rule based on mandates of SB 330.  The Salary Rule will deal with five key areas: 
1) Placement of Newly Hired Employees on the Salary Schedule
2) Moving Classified Employees through the Classification System
3) Hot Jobs

4) Organizational Accountability

5) Achieving and Maintaining Relative Market Equity

The process that we determined was to start with a first draft that Mark put together, to carefully go through SB 330, and then to revise and redraft, with each constituent group offering input.  After some preliminary discussion, the Common Ground Committee went through the first four key areas noted above word by word, discussing content for the rule and changing the language where necessary.  For example, under the “placement criteria” for hiring new employees, we whittled down five criteria to four, clarifying the language and operating under the premise throughout our discussions that we needed a clear and succinct rule that reflected the mandates of SB 330 but gave enough autonomy to the various institutions to reflect both the variance of missions and geographical considerations and limitations.  Those four bullets points for placement criteria are as follows:


(  Qualifications for the position based on education and experience;



(  Years of service in higher education;



(  Education, experience, and skills above position requirements;



(  Years of service in WV State agencies.
While there was general consensus on most items of the first four key areas of the rule that we revised, several points of clarification still need some discussion and will be attended to at the next ad hoc committee meeting in June.  Mark will determine among us when exactly that meeting will occur, though it will likely happen in conjunction with the next set of Morgantown meetings already scheduled.  

Mark Toor will attend the July 28-29 ACF Retreat in order to update the faculty, field questions, assuage any anxiety, and clarify misconceptions.  By then, we should have more information about the Fox Lawson Market study, which is crucial to dealing with the personnel issues posed in SB 330 and will determine how and when the new rule can go into effect.
